
OAKLAND COMMUNITY COLLEGE 
Association of Retired Personnel 

OCCARP Board Minutes 
April 5, 2018 

 
Present:  Barb Frey, Sally Hanna, Dan Jenuwine, Cheryl Kozell, Cathy Raffle, Debbie Schmidt, Bill Stuart 
                 Bob Zemke 
 
1.  Chair Bob Zemke, called the meeting to order at 10:10 a.m. 
 
2.  There were no substitutes seated. 
 
3.  The minutes of March 2, 2018 were approved. 
 
4.  Reports: 
     A.  Chair Bob Zemke shared the Soar Booklet from Macomb Community College which explains their events. 
           Bob Zemke passed around a thank you letter from Dan Jenuwine for the $1,000 OCCARP Scholarship that  
           was given to the OCC Foundation. 
 
     B.  Cheryl Kozell, Treasurer reported that we have $3,683.67 in the treasury which includes the payment for 
           the rental of the pavilion for the upcoming Annual June Picnic. 
 
     C.  Bill Stuart, Membership Coordinator sent out 20 letters of recent retirees, but so far has not gotten any  
           responses back. 
 
     D.  The Email Report from the OCC Foundation was reviewed by the board. 
 
5.  Other Business: 
      A.  Chair Bob Zemke reported on the March 28, 2018, OCC Scholarship Luncheon, at the Orchard Ridge    
            Campus.  It was well attended by 208 people with 120 donors plus guest. 
            Bob will contact Larry Molloy to bring copies of the book he wrote for purchase on the U.P. to his lecture    
            in April. 
       B.  Sally Hanna said that Diamond Jack’s Boats have three boats available depending on the size of the group. 
             The cruise is $15 per person and that takes you down the Detroit River and she will check into the 
              availability for our group of roughly 20 people.  We would take the bus down and eat lunch in Detroit. 
 
             Sally said that the Edsel Ford House offers a Christmas Tour Tuesday, Nov. 27, 2018, and would cost  
             $25 per person which would include bus rental. We would eat lunch nearby at your own expense. 
 
             The board discussed attending the Stafford Festival in the fall but decided that we would plan that  
             activity next year due to the availability of dates offered for groups. 
 
       C.  Dan Jenuwine wanted to mention that he would like to invite our group to a fund raiser for the OCC 
             Foundation called the Garden Party at Meadow Brook for a $150 donation which is tax deductible  
             except for $25 for the wine tasting. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 11:40 a.m.                                                                    Next Meeting: May 3, 2018, 10:00 a.m., DO 
    
Respectfully submitted, Debbie Schmidt/OCCARP Secretary                           WWW.OAKLANDCC/EDU/ARP 

http://www.oaklandcc/EDU/ARP

